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“The Reports on my death are greatly exaggerated.”—Mark Twain
Boathouse Owner Throws Iconic Theater District Restaurant Lifeline...

PROMINENT RESTAURATEUR DEAN POLL PURCHASES HISTORIC GALLAGHER'S STEAK HOUSE; WILL REMAIN OPEN UNDER NEW OWNERSHIP

***Marlene Brody to Hand Over the Reins Today (Fri., Jan 4)***

New York, January 4—Prominent restaurateur Dean Poll has purchased historic Gallagher’s Steak House from longtime owner Marlene Brody, it was officially announced today at a noon press conference at the iconic theater district restaurant located at 228 West 52nd Street in New York City.
Mr. Poll is the proprietor of the Central Park Boathouse. Mrs. Brody’s late husband Jerry had purchased Gallagher’s 49 years ago, and they have run the restaurant since then. Gallagher’s first opened in 1927, and celebrated its 85th Anniversary in 2012. Mrs. Brody is also a thoroughbred racehorse owner and breeder, and operates Gallagher’s Stud in upstate Ghent, New York. 
Gallagher’s, a vintage New York steakhouse, is best known for its meat-locker in the front window, which dry ages its prime sirloins. The steaks are then grilled to perfection on hickory coals.

Gallagher’s has hosted United States presidents (JFK and Bill Clinton), sports stars (Joe DiMaggio, Mohammed Ali , Frank Gifford and Wellington Mara), Broadway actors (Matthew Broderick and Liam Neeson), television personalities (Paul  Schaffer), mayors (Rudy Giuliani), and actors and actresses (Sean Penn and Sarah Jessica Parker), just to name a few.

“Gallagher’s is a great name, and part of the fabric of New York City, an iconic restaurant,” said Poll. “We are delighted that Gallagher’s will continue, hopefully for another 85 years!”

“I am handing the reins over to Dean Poll,” said Mrs. Brody. “I am so pleased that the restaurant will continue under such a respected restaurateur. I am going to concentrate on the horses, and hope to breed a second champion.”
On October 25 of last year, Gallagher’s, while in negotiations with Poll, and was required by the Department of Labor to inform employees 90 days in advance of the restaurant’s possible closing in the event that the negotiations fell through. The negotiations were successful, and the agreement was reached this week.  

